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   A Message from the Supervisor…Hello Township Neighbors,

I hope you’re having a wonderful summer. As I’m getting older, I’m clearly becoming more of a summer 
person than a winter person. Golf, Cubs baseball games (sorry Sox fans), hiking, barbeques with family and 
friends, and the pool with my granddaughter are my favorites. I’m sure you have your favorites so enjoy!

I want to take a moment to thank all of you who have so generously been donating to the Township Food 
Pantry and Medical Lending Closet. As use of both services has dramatically grown over the last two years, 
your contributions have become more important and appreciated.  We are now experiencing over 500 
family visits to the Food Pantry per month and are making over 25 monthly medical equipment loans. We 
encourage you to refer to us anyone you know who needs assistance. We can help! Below I’ve provided 
some information about both programs along with how we can be contacted.

Food Pantry: The Township Food Pantry is like a grocery store where shoppers can choose the items they 
need from shelves and coolers. Any Township resident in need of food can use the Food Pantry. However, 
before using the Pantry we require individuals to meet with one of our Social Service Case Managers to 
verify residency and to see if there are other ways that the Township can be of assistance. Use of the Food 
Pantry is currently by appointment only. The hours are on Tuesdays from 9:30 a.m. to noon and 1:00 p.m. to 
7:00 p.m. and on Wednesdays and Thursdays from 9:30 a.m. to noon and from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
Donations can be made at the west entrance of the Township building Monday through Friday during 
working hours from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. For additional information, please contact our Food Pantry 
Manager at 224-265-6102.

Medical Lending Closet: Residents can borrow gently used medical equipment for up to three months, with 
the option to extend upon request. Available equipment includes walkers, wheelchairs, canes, bath seats, 
bedside rails and more. Call 224-265-6111 to schedule curbside pickup, check availability of items, or to 
learn more about the terms of this helpful program. The service is free to Township residents - and check 
out is fast and easy! George K. Busse

George K. Busse 

Township 

Supervisor 

Township Elected Officials
( left to right ) 

Dale Niewiardowski - Township Trustee 

Richard Keenley – Township Trustee 

Connie Carosielli – Assessor 

Suellen Satern – Township Clerk 

George Busse – Township Supervisor  

Greg Wojtecki – Township Trustee 

Vince Dante – Township Trustee 
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A Message From our Supervisor 

Assessing the Situation

Township Clerk's Office  

Food Pantry News 

Social Services Department 

Township Services

Township Services 

Youth Services

Adult and Family Counseling

For the Community 

Ways to Donate

East Entrance
Administration & Passports

847-437-0300

Assessor's Office

224-265-6110

West Entrance
Social Services & 

Food Pantry 

224-265-6111

Adult & Family Counseling

Youth Services

847-981-0373

June 28 – Gubernatorial 
Primary Election Day
July 4 - CLOSED for Holiday 
July 30 – Last day to drop off 
Back to School donations 
September 5- CLOSED. 
September 28 - Employment 
Center Seminar: "Looking for 
work while working".The 
weekly "To-Do" list & more.
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Assessing the Situation 

We all find ourselves constantly having 

to adjust to events and schedules. This 

is true for our office. It would be helpful 

to you, our taxpayers, to know, on a 

regular basis, where we are in the Cook 

County Property Tax calendar. We know 

the first installment tax bill is due and 

payable on March 1st, and is 55% of the 

total tax liability of the previous year. 

No exemptions are on this bill. The 

second installment tax bill should be due 

and payable on August 1st, and it should 

reflect all of your qualified exemptions. 

It does not appear, at this point in time, that the second 

installment tax bill will be on time. We will try to keep you 

up to date through the township website. 

“Sometime” this year Elk Grove Township will undergo the 

County’s triennial reassessment. Again, we don’t know 

when that will be. Be aware that when you receive your 

reassessment notice, you will have 30 days to appeal to the 

County Assessor.  

 

 

After the County Assessor has either accepted or rejected 

your appeal, you will then have 30 days to appeal to the 

Cook County Board of Review. In Elk Grove Township, we are 

served by two different Board of Review Commissioners. 

Your representative is determined by your address. Both 

Commissioners, Tammy Wendt and Michael Cabonargi, 

make themselves or their staffs available during appeal 

periods. 

Please be assured that we will assist you in researching and 

submitting your assessed value appeals. We have found it 

helpful to our tax payers to have an appointment system. 

You can contact us at (224)265-6110. 

If you wish to file your appeal directly online, we will gladly 

email you comparable properties. Our email address is 

appeals@elkgrovetownship.com.  

Finally, when your second installment bill arrives, check to 

see that all your qualified exemptions have been credited to 

you. If they have been dropped, you need to come in with 

the appropriate documentation to file a certificate of error. 

We look forward in assisting you. We have been, and will be 

your “Taxpayer Advocate.”

 
Connie Carosielli 

CIAO Assessor 

Clerk’s Corner 

I want to thank our residents who have 

taken the time to tell me about the 

great service that they have received at 

the township, or to thank me for the 

much-needed help that they and their 

family were provided by the 

township.  After my first year as Clerk, 

and after spending more time at the 

township building, I am amazed at the 

great variety of services provided to 

our residents.  I want to give a big shout 

out to all our employees to thank them 

for going the extra mile for our 

residents.  Whether it is getting a senior a ride on one of the 

buses to get to the doctor or pharmacy, helping a family 

through tough times with professional counseling at no cost, 

providing emergency financial assistance, or helping 

someone appeal their tax bill, I have seen the dedication and 

attentiveness of our staff when serving our residents.  

As a local resident I am also thankful that the Elk Grove 

Township Board has not raised our taxes in 9 years, while at 

the same time increasing the variety and quality of services 

available to our residents. One example is our greatly 

expanded client choice model food pantry.  Earlier this year 

I spoke about our food pantry to some classes of first 

graders at Clearmont School.  For their project at the end of 

their social studies unit, they chose to sponsor a schoolwide 

food drive for the township pantry.  They were amazed that 

our pantry was serving over 1,000 people per month this 

winter.  I was touched by their empathy and their 

understanding that everyone needs a little help at some 

time.  Their teachers reported that they collected over 600 

items for the pantry – great job first graders!  

 

Please check out our updated and user-friendly township 

website elkgrovetownship.com to find information about all 

the services that we offer our residents.  As a reminder, here 

are the services available from the Clerk’s Office:  

• Temporary Handicap Placards  

• Passport Applications (by appointment)  

• Notary Public  

• Fishing Licenses  

• Hunting Licenses  

• FOIA (Freedom of Information Act) 

requests  

 

Stop by the township office at 600 Landmeier Rd., EGV or 

call 847-437-0300 for more information.  Have a fun and 

safe summer!  

 

Suellen Satern 

Township Clerk 
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Welcome Shoppers! 

The Elk Grove 

Township Food 

Pantry is offering 

Food Pantry visits 

twice per month 

to families of 4 or 

more. While the 

‘client choice’ 

model has been 

very effective and 

allows shoppers to choose foods and toiletries they need 

most, often larger families are left with little to no food or 

supplies by their next visit. With the option to shop twice 

per month, we ensure that the families receive enough 

food with minimal food waste. Shoppers are required to 

make an appointment in order to shop the pantry.  

To ensure easy access to residents, Food Pantry 

registration is quick and simple. Residents need to provide 

a photo ID, a recent utility bill (issued within the past 30 

days), and arrive 15 minutes before your appointment to 

have a food pantry card issued.  

Just a friendly 

reminder, the “free 

cart” is available to 

all township 

residents once a 

week during Food 

Pantry hours. Items 

are often rotated  

and this does not 

count as a food 

pantry visit. We 

invite you to take 

advantage of the 

free cart between 

food pantry 

appointments. 

Thank you, Neighbors, for all the donations. The 

food pantry could not operate without your 

generosity. 

Hours of Operation 

Tuesday 

9:30a.m - 12p.m & 1p.m 7p.m 

Wednesdays &Thursdays 

9: 30a.m-12p.m & 1p.m- 3:30p.m. 

224-265-6111

• Sanford Chemical Co
• Lutheran Church of Martha and Mary
• Cook County Farm Bureau
• Trailblazer 495
• Tony’s Fresh Market
• Social Justice Team at NSUC
• Colors for Plastic Inc
• Johnson & Johnson
• Judy Kolet
• Michael McCarthy
• Steve Schaufuss
• Nicole Dalitto
• Cornelia Marceau-Condiff
• Patrice Conway
• Amy Perry
• The Holzheimer Family
• Ted Lucore
• Beverly Jackson
• Debra Levin
• Sally Coyle
• Diane McIldeny
• John Zumph
• Carolyn Butz
• Barbara Gorman
• Rene Del Signore
• Sharon Gintz
• Georgianne Duffy
• The Mitsakopoulos Sisters
• Everly Jackson
• Mike Mielenz
• Outreach Ministry St Raymond de Penafort

Church

Food Pantry
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Department of Social Services
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HHooww  ccaann    
EEllkk  GGrroovvee  TToowwnnsshhiipp    

hheellpp  mmee  rriigghhtt  nnooww??  
For Social Services call 224-265-6111 

Financial Assistance Programs can help with rent, utilities and other  
emergency needs.  Applications taken over the phone. 

Food Pantry is currently operating as client’s choice pantry. Clients can shop 
for the items they want and need most, however, you MUST have an            
appointment and a current food pantry card. If you are a new client or        
renewing your card, please bring a photo ID and a utility bill. 

Information and Referral Services:  Have  questions about how to apply for 
local or federal programs? Wondering what steps to take next?  Our      
Caseworkers are here to connect you to services and agencies. 

Looking for a job or to change your career trajectory?  Our 
Support Services can help you touch up your resume, practice interviewing, 
start or update your LinkedIn page and more!  Quarterly Employment         
Seminars are held to give you the latest information vital to your job search. 

For Transportation Services call 847 437

Seniors (55+) and persons with disabilities are eligible for our FREE bus service 
that can take you anywhere in our township like doctor  appointments, dialysis, 
grocery shopping, etc.  Call to register.

For the Assessor’s Office call 224
Our ’s Office is happy to help with any questions that you may have      
regarding your property taxes and help you apply for exemptions.  We can also 
add you to our list and contact you with information regarding dates of property 
tax appeals. 

For Counseling Services call 847-981-0373 

Are you or members of your household struggling with anxiety, depression or 
other mental health issues ?  Our Counseling Services are here to help!  We 
offer confidential teletherapy, phone therapy or in-person therapy by          
Licensed Counselors to residents of all ages.   The Township has now engaged 
the services of The Josselyn Center to provide psychiatric evaluations and 
prescriptions if needed, as well as ongoing medication monitoring.  

For Youth Services call 847 981 0375
Youth Services group programs are free of charge to residents this summer ! 
There are plenty of groups to choose from but registration is required. For     
questions and registration, please call us or email 
RDorn@ElkGroveTownship.com
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HHooww  ccaann    
EEllkk  GGrroovvee  TToowwnnsshhiipp    

hheellpp  mmee  rriigghhtt  nnooww??  
 

can help with rent, utilities and other  
emergency needs.  Applications taken over the phone.

is currently operating as client’s choice pantry. Clients can shop 
for the items they want and need most, however, you MUST have an            
appointment and a current food pantry card. If you are a new client or        
renewing your card, please bring a photo ID and a utility bill.

Information and Referral Services: Have  questions about how to apply for 
local or federal programs? Wondering what steps to take next?  Our      
Caseworkers are here to connect you to services and agencies.

For Employment Services call 224-222-0935 

Looking for a job or to change your career trajectory?  Our Employment       

Support Services can help you touch up your resume, practice interviewing, 
start or update your LinkedIn page and more!  Quarterly Employment         
Seminars are held to give you the latest information vital to your job search.  

For Transportation Services call 847-437-0300 

Seniors (55+) and persons with disabilities are eligible for our FREE bus service 
that can take you anywhere in our township like doctor  appointments, dialysis, 
grocery shopping, etc.  Call to register. 

For the Assessor’s Office call 224-265-6110 

Our Assessor’s Office is happy to help with any questions that you may have      
regarding your property taxes and help you apply for exemptions.  We can also 
add you to our list and contact you with information regarding dates of property 
tax appeals.  

For Counseling Services call 847 981 0373

Are you or members of your household struggling with anxiety, depression or 
other mental health issues ?  Our Counseling Services are here to help!  We 
offer confidential teletherapy, phone therapy or in person therapy by          
Licensed Counselors to residents of all ages.   The Township has now engaged 
the services of The Josselyn Center to provide psychiatric evaluations and 
prescriptions if needed, as well as ongoing medication monitoring. 

For Youth Services call 847-981-0375 

Youth Services group programs are free of charge to residents this summer ! 
There are plenty of groups to choose from but registration is required. For     
questions and registration, please call us or email 
RDorn@ElkGroveTownship.com 
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4 Strategies for Keeping Structure 

Over the Summer 

As adults, the idea of the freedom of a summer break 

can seem too good to be true. For youth, it can be a 

lot of fun too. It can also lead to complaints of 

boredom and a feeling of too much free time without 

the structure of school. Here are four strategies to 

help your child by keeping structure over the 

summer. 

Consistent Mealtimes and Bedtimes 

Keeping consistent 

meal and bedtimes 

is physically and 

mentally healthy. 

Once we are off 

schedule for eating 

and sleeping every 

day has the 

potential to be disruptive. Keeping consistency with 

these two times will physically anchor the body for 

meals and have your child winding down and waking 

up consistently each day. A shift could easily be made 

to these but keeping them consistent throughout the 

summer can make a huge difference. 

Develop a Schedule as a Family 

The more ownership a child can have in their daily 

lives the more they will follow through with agreed-

upon times. A child can reduce their anxiety by having 

a voice as to when events are happening each day 

throughout the week. It also can model decision-

making when different family members have 

different ideas as to what to do when. Start with 

mealtimes and bedtimes prefilled each day. Having 

guidelines as to what part of the day is negotiable and 

what is not will also help to keep the structure for 

your child. 

Chores 

Chores can look different for each family. Some 

families utilize chores to earn money, others to 

demonstrate responsibility within the family, and 

others use a combination 

of both. Either way, an 

expectation of chores can 

be set up as a weekly or 

daily structure. In 

addition, letting your 

child know when a chore 

needs to be done and 

allowing them to place it 

when they plan to do the 

chore on the family 

schedule will again 

reinforce this structure. 

Weekly Commitments 

Weekly commitments such as a class or group can 

help focus each week. Every Wednesday your child 

will know that the expectation is that they are at a 

specific place with specific peers. One example of this 

might be to sign your child up for one of our summer 

groups offered through Youth Services. We offer 

empowerment, leadership, and social groups for 

youth entering 2-12th grades. All programs are 

customized based on age, maturity, and social needs. 

There is no charge for township residents. 

Need more suggestions? 

Contact Renee Dorn, Youth Services Program Director 

at (847) 981-0373 or rdorn@elkgrovetownship.com 

Youth Services
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Telehealth Services for Behavioral Health 

and Psychiatric Medication 

Telehealth is a video-

based communication 

method for providing 

medical services including 

counseling, therapy, and 

psychiatric care. Through 

HIPPA compliant tele 

behavioral health 

platforms, clients meet 

with their providers to 

receive services such as 

Family Therapy, Behavioral Health, Substance 

Abuse, and Psychiatric care that is confidential and 

secure. It has been used by the Veterans 

Administration for decades and more recently 

expanded due to the COVID 19 pandemic. Though 

not appropriate for all clients seeking mental health 

services, it has been successful for many who could 

not otherwise access counseling and medication 

appointments in a timely and safe manner. 

Telepsychiatry is now covered by most payers of 

services including private insurance, Medicare, and 

Medicaid as it has shown to increase compliance 

with follow through and coordination of care.   

Providers are not only trained in their respective 

fields of Psychiatry, Psychology, Marriage and 

Family Therapy, Clinical Social Work and Substance 

Abuse Counseling, but also receive additional 

training in Telepsychiatry platforms and ongoing 

continuing education as required by state regulatory 

agencies. Telehealth for behavioral health services 

has greatly reduced the prior stigma associated with 

behavioral health care and resulted in improved 

access for those who would not otherwise be 

adequately served. Those struggling with 

depression, anxiety, addictions, relationship, and 

family discord can interact with a trained mental 

health professional virtually via a desktop computer, 

lap- top or tablet, and even a cell phone.  

Elk Grove Township Adult and Family Counseling 

Program has been providing tele health services to  

residents since the start of the pandemic. 

Professional Counselors successfully assist many 

clients through therapy alone, however the need for 

more timely medication interventions has increased 

as an adjunct to traditional counseling, especially 

residents who have no other means to affordably 

seek psychiatric care. Township residents can now 

receive services by both tele health, face to face 

sessions, and/or a combination as in a hybrid 

method of receiving care, utilizing the best clinical 

recommendations of providing individualized 

treatment.  

The Township has now engaged the services of The 

Josselyn Center, based in Northfield IL, to provide 

psychiatric evaluations and prescriptions if needed, 

as well as ongoing medication monitoring. Services 

will be provided by telehealth through a confidential 

platform, working in conjunction with Township 

Counselors. The Adult and Family Program 

therapists will consult with and coordinate services 

with the psychiatrist to ensure comprehensive 

behavioral health care services for clients of the 

program. 

For additional information, contact the Adult and 

Family Counseling Program at 847 981-7521 

Adult and Family Counseling

847 981-0373
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ELK GROVE TOWNSHIP 

Offers Residents 

A Mobile Dental Clinic 

The Elk Grove Township Social 

Services Department along with the 

Northwest Community Dental Clinic offers 

a Mobile Dental Clinic to Elk Grove 

Township residents that qualify. There is 

an undeniable link between overall health 

and oral health. Studies show that poor oral 

health may be linked to heart disease, stroke, 

pre-term childbirth and oral cancer. The 

Mobile Dental Clinic program 

provides preventive and restorative oral 

health services to individuals and families who 

are without dental insurance and who live at 

less than 200 percent of the federal 

poverty level. The program emphasizes 

the importance of overall oral health and 

establishing a permanent dental home. The 

staff includes a full-time dentist, 

program manager and dental assistant. 

Elk Grove Township residents are 

screened by the township’s Social 

Services staff to determine eligibility for 

treatment. A $30 co-pay is charged for each 

adult appointment and there is no   co-pay 

for children. For more information and to 

schedule an appointment, please contact 

Elk Grove Township Social Services Office 

at 224-265-6111

Elk Grove Township is working to meet the
employment needs of the local community.
We can assist you with your job search by
providing information, creating and revising
resumes, composing impactful introductory
emails, improving search strategies, etc. 

Career Counseling 
LinkedIn Profile Critique 
Interviewing Practice 
Current Local Job Board 
Career Seminars 
Local Job Fair Leads

Upcoming Employment 
Seminar

"Looking for work while 
working."

September 28, 2022

jobHelp@ElkGroveTownship.com

CALL TODAY FOR AN 

ADVISORY SESSION:

ELK GROVE TOWNSHIP
EMPLOYMENT CENTER

L O C A L  P E O P L E .  L O C A L  J O B S .

For the Community

CALL 224.222.0935 FOR  

AN ADVISORY SESSION:
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ITAC
Are you having trouble hearing on the phone or cell phone?

Illinois' FREE program, ITAC - Illinois Telecommunications Access Corporation, offers 

amplified phones and cell phone

amplifiers to qualified Illinois residents with hearing loss. Qualified residents must 

complete an application, signed by a

healthcare professional, and have phone service. 

Test ITAC phones at this upcoming event:

F R E E  A M P L I F I E D  P H O N E  P R O G R A M

Tuesday
July 12, 
2022

Thirty minute appointments available. 

Registration required at 847-285-4541. No walk-ins.

Elk Grove Township

600 Landmeier Road, Elk Grove Village, IL 60007

Please enter the East entrance by the flag poles.

Ways to Donate

Monetary donations are accepted at the pantry year-round and often help fill the gaps between donated 

food items and items that are in high demand. If you would like to bring in or send a monetary donation, 

please mail or drop off your donation at  600 Landmeier Rd in Elk Grove Village

When dropping off monetary donations, please use the EAST entrance. Donations are accepted Monday 

through Friday 9AM to 4PM. If you need help with your donation drop-off,  please call 

224-265-6111 and someone will assist you!

NNNeeeeeedddeeeddd    IIIttteeemmmsss
TTooiilleett  PPaappeerr  
PPaappeerr  TToowweellss

SShhaammppoooo

TTooootthhppaassttee
DDeeooddoorraanntt

RRaazzoorrss    
SShhaavviinngg  CCrreeaamm
BBaabbyy  DDiiaappeerrss
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Where Estimates are Always Free!

(847) 264-8215
www.allshingles.com

A&D
Home Improvement

Located in Elk Grove Village, 

A&D Home Improvement  
is a Trusted, Family-Owned,  

Full Service Exterior Remodeler  

with an A+ BBB rating. 

Call us for all your

COMMERCIAL & RESIDENTIAL  

ROOFING - SIDING - WINDOW 

and GUTTER replacement needs!

We also work with insurance claims!

CALL US TODAY

Serving the ChiC agol and area for over 30 yearS

Buying all grades of  
ferrous and non-ferrous Metal.

recycling your electronics  
safely and securely.

847-741-4100
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• Recycle your electronics and metal

•  Full-service facility  
“We unload your material for you!” 

•  Competitive prices and great service.

•   We recycle TVs and monitors. 
(recycling fees apply for TV/monitors.)

elk grove township location | truck scale

145 S. Weiler Rd. | Arlington Heights, IL

Mention the egt newsletter, you will receive $5 off the recycling 
fee of each tv/monitor brought in to our arlington heights location.

Elk Grove
 

Chamber of Commerce

Contact us today to be apart of the GOA family!

www.theGOA.com

630.773.2944

Networking & Educational Programs

Marketing & Promotional Opportunties

Business Referrals

Personal & Professoinal Development

Pro-Business Advocacy

Community Visibility

Notary Service and Much More!

The GOA offers many membership benefits
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For over 25 years, 
Arden Courts has 
cared for 
individuals living 
with many 
different types  
of dementia.

Visit Arden Courts today 
to see why our experience 
makes a difference.

1940 Nerge Road 

Elk Grove Village, IL 60007

847.534.8815     

arden-courts.org/elkgrove

© 2021 ProMedica Health Syastem, Inc., or its af�liates

We Are The  
Real Estate  

Experts

Gary Lori Johnny



A SINGLE 
S O U R C E 
SOLUTION 
FOR YOUR PRINT AND 
MARKETING NEEDS

For successful marketing, you need 

a plan—one that shows where you 

are and says where you want to go, 

like a road map. Your strategic plan 

presents a clear image of how your 

organization will look at a specific 

point in the future.

We are industry leaders with 

decades of experience in numerous 

vertical markets. We understand 

your business, we have the expertise 

and resources to help you develop 

and execute your strategic plan and 

support you every step of the way.

DIGITAL MARKETING 
SOLUTIONS

CREATIVE SOLUTIONS

DATA MANAGEMENT AND 
DEVELOPMENT

DIRECT MAIL MARKETING

PRINT PRODUCTION

PROMOTIONAL & APPAREL 
PRODUCTS

FULFILLMENT & DISTRIBUTION

W W W. S T E V E N S G R O U P W E B . C O M

John Park | 331-209-2130

jpark@stevensgroupweb.com

188 Industrial Drive, Suite 428

Elmhurst, IL 60126

14
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� Published quarterly with complete market coverage in
beautiful full color on glossy stock!

This newsletter has an extended shelf life with 
important information and dates!

�

� With a direct mail distribution of over 44,000,
you will reach every household and business in the area.
That’s a readership of over 96,000 people! 

� Elk Grove Township covers several affluent areas    
including Mount Prospect, Elk Grove Village, Des Plaines,
Rolling Meadows, and Arlington Heights!

� 4,000 businesses within the Elk Grove Township
 receive the newsletter!

� Targeted Audience - No wasted circulation!

� Display advertisers get access to internet advertising on
 the website as well as links to the downloadable version!

Simply the BEST Value for your
advertising dollar in the area!

For more information contact:
John Park - Account Manager

Elk Grove Township
331-209-2130
jpark@stevensgroupweb.com

Elk Grove Township

BUSSE WOODS 

FOREST PRESERVE

290

290

CENTRAL RD.

M
T

 P
R

O
S

P
E

C
T

 R
D

.

.
D

R 
S

T
H

GI
E

H 
N

O
T

NI
L

R
A

 

A
R

L
IN

T
O

N
 H

E
IG

H
T

S
 R

D
. 

90

90

90

EGIN O’HARE

DEVON AVE.

GOLF RD.

ELK GROVE

VILLAGE

ITASCA

GOLF RD.

ROLLING

MEADOWS

MT. PROSPECT

ARLINTON HEIGHTS

        

A Note from the Supervisor
Happy New Year! I hope 
2016 proves to be a 
wonderful year for you and 
your family. 2015 was a great 
year for Elk Grove Township 
and I am looking forward to 
another exciting year.

I would like to personally 
thank our generous families 
and members of our business 
community who donated to 

and Snow Angels programs. 
In addition to our holiday programs, we truly appreciate 
all of our donors who keep our food pantry stocked 
throughout the year. We could not help feed individuals 
and families in our township without all of your help.

A large part of our mission at Elk Grove Township is to 
provide a social services safety net. We provide services 
to township residents directly or indirectly through one 
of our partner agencies. In 2015 we have worked hard to 
strengthen relationships with churches, schools, community 
organizations, and the business community in order to leverage 

can help a family meet a housing need. Or there may be a business 
that has an employment opportunity. Alternatively, a church or 
community organization may have an issue the township can assist 
with. To communicate important information about these resources 
we have created community information boards located at our township 
administrative building.

information about jobs, training programs, health resources, and many 

We will be placing all of this community information online in the very near 
future.

Please take time to review this newsletter. It has some great information 
about all of our township services. If you have any questions please feel free to 
contact us anytime.

Sincerely,

Michael H. Sweeney 
Supervisor, Elk Grove Township

Michael H. Sweeney,

Supervisor

SAVE THE DATE
ANNUAL TOWN MEETING               TUESDAY, APRIL 12, 2016

Join us at 7:00 PM at the Elk Grove Township Center, 2400 S. 

Arlington Heights Road, Elk Grove, for the Annual Town Meeting 

Real Life, Really Good Residents
When Arlington Heights resident and ICU nurse, Tamara 
Perille, was about to celebrate her 50th birthday, it was a 
cause for celebration.   She decided to have a party, but 

guests were asked to bring non-perishable food items 
to be shared with local residents through the Elk Grove 
Township Food Pantry. Amazingly,   Tamara collected 
over 90lbs of food!  It’s only through the generosity of 
others that the pantry is able to help those in need.  

community and being a Really Good Resident!

Winter 2016

Elk Grove Township Freezes Levy 

for 2016-2017 Daily Herald, December 1, 2015

 ruo fo lla enilmaerts ot gniunitnoc ni tnegilid neeb evah eW“
operations,” said Elk Grove Township Supervisor Mike Sweeney, 

partnerships, which have increased the township’s service reach 

and provided additional avenues to support programs through 

donated items and volunteers.  New programs have been added 

without adding to the tax burden.

A Note from the Supervisor

months are here and I am 
looking forward to family 
barbeques and days at the 
pool with my wife and kids. 
I hope you enjoy time with 
your families!

We have been busy. I am 
excited to announce the 
opening of the Elk Grove 
Township Employment 

open to all township residents. 
If you are looking for work or new opportunities this is a 

great resource. Job counselors can help regardless of your 
skills and experience. Information on the job center is 
included in this newsletter.

end of March. Our goals are to follow our mission, provide 

have continued to freeze property taxes and live within our 
means. Looking to the future the board has discussed a potential 

all township resources under one roof and place property back on 
the tax rolls. Consolidation could result in the relocation of the Elk 

the possible sale or purchase of township property has recently begun 

process is that voters in Elk Grove Township will have direct involvement 
in these decisions. Townships are unique especially on the topic of 
property purchases and sales. State law requires that voters approve these 

process and we look forward to your input. If you would like to be contacted 
directly about when any Special Town Meetings are scheduled please contact 

review it and let us know if you have any questions or suggestions. We value 
your input. Don’t forget about the community resource boards located at our 

programs, community events and resources along with other great information.

Sincerely,

Michael H. Sweeney 
Supervisor, Elk Grove Township

Michael H. Sweeney,

Supervisor

Real Life, REALLY Good Residents
Every newsletter, we try to highlight someone who we feel is doing 

at Juliette Low School in Arlington Heights helped to coordinate a 

Pantry.  

the students in the club to discuss the needs of the pantry, 
the necessity of community involvement, and how their 

Club sprang into action and asked their fellow classmates 

and collected boxes and (beautifully decorated) boxes 
of food.  What a wonderful example of compassion 
and caring in our community!  We would not be able 
to serve those in need without wonderful kids like 
those at Juliette Low School. You are ALL really good 
residents! 

Spring 2016

  Coming soon: 

Back to School 
 Bl ast  of f !  
 

  

 

 

 Your $10 donation helps a neighbor make ends meet.

Elk Grove Township Food Pantry works hard to 
ensure that local residents in need of food are 

community, donations are up, but unfortunately, so 

your help!  

Here’s how the program works:   

 From July 1st through September 24th each Meijer store 
partners with a local food pantry during campaigns to ensure 
that all donations generated remain within local communities.

 When you shop at the Meijer at 1301 Meijer Drive in Rolling 
Meadows during their fall campaign, you may choose to donate 
to the Simply Give program.  100% of your donation is given to 

Elk Grove Township to purchase food for the pantry.  Better yet donate $10 between 
September 1st – 3rd and Meijer will double match your donation, which means 
each of your $10 donations will provide $30 of support to the Elk Grove Township 
Food Pantry.

 Instead of determining what food to donate to food pantry partners, 

we can choose whatever we need most.

Please consider donating to Simply Give next time you visit Meijer in Rolling 
Meadows.

GONE III Drive - 
Public Private Partnerships in Action

Jason Tremblay, Tony Maldonado, Ted Breden, Cary Hedrick, Dan Schwellenbach, Stephanie Shparago, Barb Van 
Slambrouck,  Mike Miller, Ollie  Shelky (guest), Grace Popovic, Jim Hodgdon Roger Smith (Not pictured:  Isaac 
Franco, Giuseppe Mastrolonardo, Mike Goodman, Lisa Pruyn, Lisa Menich)

 

GONE III (Greater O’Hare Networking Executives III) heard that there was 
a need in the local high school for healthy snacks for students in low income 
households.  Member sprang into action, contributing single serving packages 

THANK YOU, members of GONE III
GONE III is a non-compete networking group under the umbrella of the GOA (Growth 

meets every Friday morning at the Elk Grove Township building.  If you are interested in 
more information about the group, please contact Jim Hodgdon --JimH@thehbcgroup.co m

Real life, REALLY Good Resident
Without food pantry volunteers, we 
wouldn’t be able to serve as many 
families as we do every month.  

interfacing with the public (and 
gets all the thanks and hugs doled 
out), there are many that work 
behind the scenes that deserve the credit! 
Ken Sanford has been working in our food pantry since 
2013.  As a former postal worker, Ken has participated in 
the postal workers’ food drive for years (and continues to 
help out every year).  He saw the generosity of the residents 
who were able to give and now, working on the other side, 
he sees the need. As our food pantry usage is up, Ken is 

donations, check for expired items, shelve, and bag items.  
He also has been instrumental in the management of 
stock and rotation of items so that what is donated gets 
out to those in need before expiration date.  Amazingly, 
he does all this with a smile and a giving attitude.  He is 
well organized, reliable, and always willing to go the extra 
mile.  We couldn’t do what we do without the generosity 
of time and heart from people like Ken. We couldn’t 
possibly thank him appropriately for all his hours of 
service.  
Ken, YOU are a real life, REALLY good resident.

Summer 2016

 small, specific need often requires just a group of concerned people who care enough to 
make a difference.  That’s exactly what happened when members of GONE III (Greater O’Hare 
Networking Executives III) heard that there was a need in the local high school for healthy 
snacks for students in low income households.  Member sprang into action, contributing single 
serving packages of nuts, granola bars, trail mix, crackers, etc. all to benefit Elk Grove High 
School students in need. These snacks will be distributed through school social workers and 
staff to students in low-income households as need arises during and after school.

!

!

Elk Grove ownship Food Pantry works hard to ensure that local 
residents in need of food are getting assistance. Through the generosity of our community, donations 
are up, but unfortunately, so is our usage. This means that we sometimes run out of essential items 
and must purchase them. Meijer has generously offered to assist us, but we need your help!  

Here’s how the program works:   

Each Meijer store partners with a local food pantry during campaigns to 
ensure that all donations generated remain within local communities.

When you shop at Meijer during their fall campaign, you may choose to 
donate to the Simply Give program.   100% of your donation is given to Elk 
Grove ownship to purchase food for the pantry

Instead of determining what food to donate to food pantry partners, the   program 
allows us the flexibility to choose the grocery items best suited for the families we serve in our 
communities.  Most often, Elk Grove ownship uses these funds to purchase protein sources, but the 
program is flexible enough that we can choose whatever we need most.

ogether, we can help fight local hunger

!

!

A Note from the Supervisor
Since becoming Township  
Supervisor in 2013 I have  
approached each decision and  
every conversation with the same 
goal; How can we strengthen 
public/private partnerships 
in our community? I mention 
public/private partnerships so 

partnerships get to the heart of our 
township mission. We serve as a
conduit that connects community 

resources from individuals, families and businesses with those 
in need. To our taxpayers and donors who trust us to deliver 

 

that make our work possible and rewarding. Please contact us if 
you would like to volunteer or make a donation. In addition, please 
consider patronizing our business donors and advertisers. 

Michael H. Sweeney,

Supervisor

Quarterly

Targeted

Audience

Value

Ask about our quarterly postcard programs!  Where you

can get a discounted postage rate!  You can also take

advantage of special “Spotlight” Editorial pages, advertiser

promotions and frequency discounts!

Advertise in the 

ELK GROVE TOWNSHIP

NEWSLETTER

The highly-popular Elk Grove Township Newsletter reaches every household and business in Elk Grove Township.
You can now advertise in this publication to help grow your business and attract new consumers to our area.
Published quarterly each issue is saved until the next one and used as a reference tool, used over and over again.
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550 E. Devon Avenue, Suite 190   •   Itasca, IL 60143 

Securities offered through LPL Financial, member FINRA/SIPC. 

   Bringing Your Entire Picture Together: One Piece at a Time Embolden Wealth Management offers customized strategies to plan for life changes such as retirement, divorce, changes in employment, entering a caregiving role, or experiencing the loss of a loved one. 
 

When you partner with us, we are your advocate. 

 
We know that running a business can be exhilarating but all-consuming. Let us help you protect your family and your business by building a plan that considers your full financial picture. Whether you need assistance with a company sponsored retirement plan such as a 401(k) or SEP IRA, benefits for key employees, or a business continuity plan, we will help tailor a strategy that suits your needs. 
 

 Estate Planning  
 Tax Analysis & Planning  
 Education Planning  
 Beneficiary Assistance  
 Risk Management Strategies     

 We assist you with identifying your retirement goals and objectives as well as review your sources of income during your retirement years. Your income sources include things such as social security, pensions, and your other investments that may provide an income stream to develop your “paycheck” in retirement.  

 At all times when providing financial advice to a client, a CFP® professional must act as a fiduciary, and therefore, act in the best interest of the client.  A CFP® professional has a Fiduciary Duty which consists of a Duty of Loyalty, Duty of Care, and a Duty to Follow Client Instructions.  CFP® professionals understand the complexities of the changing financial climate and are committed to make financial planning recommendations in your best interest      Schedule your       confidential consultation today
        (630) 467-1121  
         www.emboldenwm.com
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 We assist you with identifying your retirement goals and objectives as well as review your sources of income during your retirement years. Your income sources include things such as social security, pensions, and your other investments that may provide an income stream to develop your “paycheck” in retirement.  

 At all times when providing financial advice to a client, a CFP® professional must act as a fiduciary, and therefore, act in the best interest of the client.  A CFP® professional has a Fiduciary Duty which consists of a Duty of Loyalty, Duty of Care, and a Duty to Follow Client Instructions.  CFP® professionals understand the complexities of the changing financial climate and are committed to make financial planning recommendations in your best interest      Schedule your FREE        confidential consultation today 
        (630) 467-1121  
         www.emboldenwm.com    
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 Risk Management Strategies     

 We assist you with identifying your retirement goals and objectives as well as review your sources of income during your retirement years. Your income sources include things such as social security, pensions, and your other investments that may provide an income stream to develop your “paycheck” in retirement.  

 At all times when providing financial advice to a client, a CFP® professional must act as a fiduciary, and therefore, act in the best interest of the client.  A CFP® professional has a Fiduciary Duty which consists of a Duty of Loyalty, Duty of Care, and a Duty to Follow Client Instructions.  CFP® professionals understand the complexities of the changing financial climate and are committed to make financial planning recommendations in your best interest      Schedule your       confidential consultation today
        (630) 467-1121  
         www.emboldenwm.com

Elk Grove Township InElk Grove Township Informationformation
Hours  Monday-Friday Highway Department & Storm Water Issues Board Meetings

 9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.        (847) 437-0300 4th Monday of each month, 7:00 p.m.

Phone (voice) (847) 437-0300 Fax         (847) 437-0434 600 Landmeier Road, 

Email   admin@elkgrovetownship.com  Elk Grove Village, IL  60007

�is newsletter is published by
Elk Grove Township
600 Landmeier Road 
Elk Grove Village, IL  60007
Visit our website: www.elkgrovetownship.com
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Bring Your Entire Picture Together: One Piece at a Time

It takes a team of experts to help you live your best life; you have doctors, attorneys, and tax professionals you rely on to keep your life running smoothly. We are prepared to do the same for your financial future. Embolden Wealth Management 
offers customized strategies to plan for life changes such as retirement, divorce, changes in employment, entering a 

caregiving role, or experiencing the loss of a loved one. We also work with business owners ·and entrepreneurs to develop 

a plan that addresses your own unique concerns and risks. 

What to expect from our second opinion service: Having a solid plan in place for your retirement is crucial to a secure financial future. At Embolden Wealth Management we take financial and retirement planning seriously. We work with you to create a customized plan that addresses your goals, 
concerns and investment style. 

It Starts With an AssessmentIt’s always the right time to be thinking about your finances. We will help you take each step in the financial and retirement 
planning process from setting a timeline and developing goals to managing risk and making plans for your estate.

Embolden Wealth Management Services

When you partner with us, we are your advocate.

We work with individuals and business owners to articulate your investing goals, creating a 

strategy that is consistent with your objectives and values.

• Entrepreneur & Business Owners

• Retirement Planning

• Estate Planning

• Tax Planning

• Education Planning

• Risk Management Services


